Bradworthy CP School.

Headteacher’s Report.
Governors Meeting Tuesday 9th February 2010
Number on Roll –  145 Statutory Age
Teaching Staff Absences (Tuesday 15th September 2009 – Tuesday 9th February 2010)
Mrs Davies – 0 days. 

Mr Stephenson – 0 days. 


Mr Furber - 0 days.

Miss Daniel - 0 days.

Mr Dawson - 0 days.

Mrs Hare – 1 day.

Mr Sentance – 0 days.

Miss Kent – 7 days.

Ms Addy - 0 day.

Staff Report -

Our Management Partnership with East and West Putford has necessitated changes to staffing:

· Mr Furber will be teaching 0.5 at Putford School after the February half term break. He will be teaching at Putford each morning and each afternoon here in Bradworthy.

· Mrs Helen Carey will be joining the school on a temporary contract after February half term. She will be sharing a class with Mr Furber and this will involve her teaching Class 2 each morning.

· Mrs Stevens will be acting as classroom assistant for Class 2 after the half term break. 

· Mr Stephenson is currently devoting 0.2 admin to Putford School.

Our sports coach Mr Lewis has reduced his teaching commitment from 14 hours a week to six hours a week for personal reasons.

Mr Lewis has been accepted on a PGCE course and this means he will be leaving our school at the end of August to train as a teacher.  

Mrs Martyn is currently on long term sick leave.
It is hoped that she will return to school after the February half term break.

Paul Moulton is continuing to offer tuition to a group of children who are part of our “Brass Group”.

Nationally renowned climber Simon Young is currently running a number of climbing clubs on our newly installed climbing wall.

Mr Furber has successfully completed his National Professional Qualification for Headship (NPQH).

INSET –

We are currently involved in a maths project which is being run by the LEA and which involves the way in which children talk about maths.
Miss Daniel and Mrs Cann are working alongside staff from Putford School in a shared project which is already benefiting our children and the partnership between the two schools. 

Miss Daniel has attended a two day central course Preparing for Role of SENCO.
Miss Daniel and Mrs Brown have attended SEN training about dyslexia. 

Mrs Bailey and Mrs Millman have attended training relating to the attendance part of  our admin computer system.
Mr Furber has attended a number of courses relating to his NPQH training which he has now successfully completed.

Mr Stephenson has attended an “Achievement Through Collaboration” conference.

Mr Stephenson has attended a Domestic Violence course.

Our whole staff have been involved in “Sing Up” training which involves the promotion of singing in school.

Meetings 

Parent / Teacher meetings have taken place.

Induction meetings have taken place for the parents of children who started school this January.

Our staff and governors have been involved in a range of meetings associated with our Management Partnership, and future Federation, with West and East Putford CP School.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Furber, Mr Radford and Mrs Purl have met with the governors of West and East Putford School.

Mr Stephenson and Mr Furber have attended governor’s meetings at West and East Putford School.

An extraordinary meeting of the Full Governors has taken place to discuss Federation with West and East Putford School. The minutes of this meeting have been supplied during this meeting. 

The governor’s sub-committees have met.
Staff meetings have taken place.
Mr Radford and Mr Furse have met to review Headteacher Performance Management.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Radford and Mr Furse have met with David Brown (our School Improvement Partner (SIP)) as part of the school’s review cycle with the education authority.
The school’s latest review statement is available on the governor’s web-page on the school web-site.

Mr Radford and Mr Furse have met with David Brown ( SIP ) in connection with the Headteacher’s annual performance management targets.

Mr Stephenson and Mrs Bailey have met with Gerald Gleaver (finance officer) to discuss the school budget and various financial issues. 

Mrs Bailey has met with Betty King (admin support officer) in connection with the running of the school office.

Mr Stephenson has met with the new area sports co-ordinator, Steve Vanstone, and attended a number of Primary Lead Teacher (PLT) meetings.

Mr Stephenson, Mr Furber and Mrs Bailey have met with the parents of several new children.

Mr Stephenson has attended Academic Council.
Mr Nixon, Mr Radford and Mr Stephenson have taken part in a number of meetings relating to the way in which we heat the school and the provision of a new boiler. 
Mr Furber and several governors have visited Clawton School to look at their school hall building project.
The governors have met with Ken Caroll, an architect, who has prepared some preliminary drawings of a school development for us to consider (details given in committee reports at this meeting). 

Miss Daniel has attended a number of meetings in connection with Special Educational Needs, including with County Advisors, members of our Academic Council, including Holsworthy College, support staff, parents and teaching staff.
She has carried out reviews of  children who are statemented and who have an IEP.  

Mrs Hare and Mr Furber have been involved in a range of meetings in connection with the induction of new reception children who stated in Class 1 this January.

Mrs Hare has attended Foundation Stage support meetings.

Mr Stephenson has attended PTA meetings.  

The school nurse has carried out health interviews and in addition to this she has carried out weight and height measurements of children in Year 6.

Other School News -

This year’s Christmas play was “Scooby Dooby Doo” and it was another great success. 
As always our staff were fully involved and we were supported amazingly well by our parents.

The children did a brilliant job performing to three full houses.

Christmas craft day and fayre was a great success. The event was entirely run by the children in Year 6 who worked competitively in their House Teams to raise the highest profit.
The challenge was won by robins.

A Christmas Dinner has taken place in school. For the first time ever every child bought a school meal.

Classes 1 and 2 performed The Nativity in the village church. The whole school attended along with a large number of parents.

Children in Classes 5 and 6 have visited “Torrington 1646” in support of their Tudors and Stuarts topic.

The fire service have given a presentation on safety to Years 2 and 5.

Class 6 have produced a school newspaper which has been available from Balsdon’s Shop over the Christmas break.

A mobile planetarium has visited school to deliver a series of presentations about the Earth and outer space. 

The children have been involved in a series of steel drum workshops with Mr Dawson.

A group of our children have been involved in a “Sing Up” workshop in school. They will be following this up after half term when they take part in a “Mini Mix” music festival where they will perform the work they are currently doing with Mr Dawson.  

Children in Year 6, including those from Putford School, have been working on a Computer Design project with staff from Holsworthy College. This is part of their transition programme. 

A book  fayre has taken place in school.

The school has held a non-school uniform and cake sale in support of children in need, raising just over £200.

North Devon Recycling have visited the school to work with the children.

Medical Screening of reception and other new children has taken place.

The height and weight of children in Year 6 has been measured.

Sports News –
Children in Years 5 and 6 have taken part in a surfing club which was held a Crooklet’s Beach in Bude.

A small group of children have taken place in the “FLAVA” dance festival which was run by the police and held at the leisure centre at Holsworthy. 

Two children have attended a series of gifted and talented workshops including a trip to the Velodrome in Newport, South Wales. 

Steve Vanstone and four junior sports leaders have spent a morning working with groups of our children.

Children in Years 5 and 6 completed a series of 10 lessons during the Autumn Term.

Children in Years 3 and 4 are currently swimming at Holsworthy Leisure Centre.

Year 4 have attended a dance festival at Holsworthy College.

Our children are currently involved in a series of taster sessions on our newly installed climbing wall.

A number of clubs for children of different ages and abilities will be running after the half term break.

The children are benefiting from the fact that some of our clubs are being run by Simon Young who is genuinely regarded as one of the best climbers in Britain.
Our children have taken place in the Cross Country Running event run by St Petrock’s School on Summerleaze Down in Bude.

A range of sports clubs are currently running including – football (girls, KS2 and KS1), netball, rugby (Classes 3 and 4, Classes 5 and 6), cricket, KS1 Multi Sports and running.
Our football teams have taken part in three Bideford Area Friendly Tournaments (which means no overall winner) at Sandymere in Northam.

Football Results:
Bradworthy 
3 - 0 
Kingsley School
Bradworthy 
1 - 0 
Abbotsham School
Bradworthy 
4 - 0 
St Mary's A Team
Bradworthy 
8 - 0 
St Mary's B Team
Bradworthy 
4 - 0 
Westcroft School
Bradworthy B 
5 - 2 
Putford
Bradworthy B 
0 - 2 
Woolsery School
Westcroft B 
1 - 1 
Bradworthy B
Bradworthy B 
0 - 3 
Instow School
Hartland 
5 - 1 
Bradworthy B
Westcroft 
0 – 3 
Bradworthy 
St Mary's School 
0 - 3 
Bradworthy
St Margaret's
2 - 0 
Bradworthy
Halwill School 
1 - 7 
Bradworthy
Pyworthy School 
0 - 9 
Bradworthy
Netball Results:

Holsworthy 
1 - 0 
Bradworthy
Bradworthy
2 - 2 
Sutcombe
Bradworthy 
2 - 5 
Langtree
Broadwoodwidger 3 - 2 
Bradworthy
Bradford 
5 - 4 
Bradworthy

Standards
Each year we get a value added score which measures how well our children progress as they go through the school.
In 2009 our score was 102.1 which was the highest score in Devon and significantly above the national average. This shows that our children, regardless of their ability, make progress which is much better than might have been expected and much better than children do on average nationally.
Special Educational Need reviews have taken place.

All children with Individual Education Plans (IEPs) or statements were either meeting or exceeding their targets.

Our School Improvement Partner (SIP) has prepared his most recent report following a meeting in November.
The governors have carried out an analysis of comparative data drawing the following conclusions.

The amount of funding we receive as a school is very low. Just over £3700 per child compared to an average in the benchmark set of around £4200.
As this is an average many schools receive a lot more money than this per child, however very few get less.

This forces us to spend lass than average on things like our teaching and support staff and on resources.

If we look at attainment our children do significantly better than average in terms of average points scored in the end of KS2 tests and in terms of the progress that they make across the school (the value added score mentioned above).

This leads us to conclude that the school gives outstanding value for money.

School Development
A three year development over-view has been prepared for discussion at this meeting.

An audit of the children’s thinking and problem solving skills and the extent to which activities which promote this are becoming an embedded part of our planning and teaching is currently underway.

A full report will be available at the next governor’s meeting and aspects of this could form part of the governor’s monitoring in school.

The teaching of Modern Foreign Languages (MFL) has been secured with the permanent appointment of Ms Addy as language teacher.

Staff from KS1 and KS2 will be attending a series of training events over the next couple of moths so that the work the children do with Ms Addy can be extended and embedded across the curriculum.

Me are teaching the children French.

The school’s work on Global Diversity which has involved forming links with a school in The Gambia is “on the back burner” at present.

We have not been visited by the teacher from The Gambia, although it is hoped that this may still happen in the Summer Term.

The project will only develop further if our whole staff commit to the programme of visits and it might be more beneficial to forge links with a school in a part of the world which is easier to contact so that our children can do so via e-mail etc.

The problem solving approach which children have in maths (an across the school) is being addressed through our involvement in the “Talk Maths Project” which is looking at and developing the way that children talk about what they are doing.

Comments from the county advisor which we are working with indicate that the children’s standards are already high in this area.

Audit of ICT units has been carried out so that they can become more integrated in our topic work. Resources which address the gaps in our provision have been provided and further provision planned.

PSHE is not embedded in our topic work.

Discussions should centre on whether the children are getting full coverage and whether or not embedding is desirable.

The fact that the school hall is being used as a Class base is impacting PE, and in particular gymnastics and dance.

It is also having an impact on our intention to move all children towards a minimum of 5 hours activity a week and this is unlikely to be achieved for all children this year.  

The school has begun it Management Partnership with West and East Putford School.
Our development of the way in which we report to parents is going a lot more smoothly now after the problems last Summer. Parents have received reports on two occasions and will receive further updates just after the Easter break and at the end of term.
Parent’s seem to be reacting in quite a positive way to the new system and it is hoped that we will be able to get them on line over the next twelve months.
A Financial Audit and  FMSiS accreditation has taken place and after a long delay the report received in January 2010.
The audit was very positive with good overall compliance. An action plan (attached) has been produced and implemented to bring us up to FIMSiS standard by the end of March as required.

PTA

Committee meetings have taken place.

A Halloween Disco has taken part.
Our PTA served refreshments at the village Fireworks Night Bonfire.
Our children built a Robert Cecil (rather than a Guy Fawkes) to sit on the fire
A Christmas Disco has taken place with the children benefiting from free entry and refreshments. 
A Christmas Party has taken place for children in Classes 1 and 2. The children were entertained by Bobo the Clown, had refreshments courtesy of the PTA and were visited by Father Christmas who gave each child a present.
The PTA are currently planning a “Fizz and Quiz” night which will be taking place at the end of February.

Buildings and Grounds -

Despite the bad weather at the start of term the school remained open, other than closing an hour early on one Tuesday afternoon.
One of our gas boilers has failed completely and the other is close to failure.

In addition to this the pumping equipment in our plant room is leaking badly and very close to failure.

We will not be able to go through another winter with the current system.
We have been working to secure funding to install a biomass heating system as a replacement for the failing gas system mentioned above.

Through the work of Mr Nixon we have achieved grant funding of over £70,000 however this is only half of the current cost. We have approached the LEA who will apply for 75% of the balance on our behalf. He remaining 25% will be obtained from D78 funds.

We have installed a climbing wall in our school hall.
Work has been undertaken on our school computer network.
A range of minor repairs have been carried out.
A fire drill has taken place.

Our fire alarm and emergency lighting system has been serviced and checked.

We have contracted Connaught to carry out the range of tests required to comply with Health and Safety regulations relating to Legionnaires Disease.   
The governors have carried out a maintenance and cleaning survey of the school.

This will be considered and recommendations actioned as appropriate at the next Premises Sub-Committee meeting.

